
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen
Date: February 8, 2013
Attendance, Chairman Gene Chandler, Douglas Garland, David Patch
Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 08:30 AM.

Chairman Chandler made a motion at 09:00 AM to enter nonpublic session to discuss a 
request for aid under NH RSA 91-A: 3 II (c). Selectman Patch seconded the motion. 
Motion carried unanimously. Selectman Garland made a motion at 09:10 AM to end the 
nonpublic session and to seal the minutes. Chairman Chandler seconded the motion. 
Motion carried unanimously.

Police Chief Timothy Connifey met with the Selectmen to give them the following 
updates:
1.) They have just had the radar recertification done.
2.) A printer and monitor were donated to the police department. 
3.) He is applying for a third portable radio under the Homeland Security grant. 
4.) He is working with the Bureau of Land and Trails as well as the NH Fish and Game 
Department, and NH State Police to resolve issues with snow machines in Bartlett 
Village. 
5.) Chief Connifey requested that the Selectmen go into nonpublic session to discuss a 
personnel issue. Chairman Chandler made a motion at 09:20 AM to enter nonpublic 
session to discuss the personnel issue with Connifey per NH RSA 91-A 3 (a). Selectman 
Garland seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously. Selectman Patch made a 
motion at 09:30 AM to end the nonpublic session and to seal the minutes. Selectman 
Garland seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

The Selectmen worked on the town report/budget.

The Selectmen reviewed correspondence, building permits, signed letters and checks 
prior to and throughout the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 11:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


